
Rampage – July 21, 2023: The
Gimmick Edition
Rampage
Date: July 21, 2023
Location: TD Garden, Boston, Massachusetts
Commentators: Excalibur, Tony Schiavone, Chris Jericho

We’re in for one of the more unique shows this week as this
was taped after Blood & Guts, meaning it’s a double ring.
Therefore, we’re getting the Royal Rampage two ring battle
royal, which was rather well received for the most part last
week. Other than that, the road to All In/Out needs to get
started so let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.

Royal Rampage

So you have a red ring (with Darby Allin in at #1) and a blue
ring (with Swerve Strickland in at #2). Those rings have a
Royal Rumble each (with one minute intervals) and the winners
eventually go one on one for the All Out TNT Title shot. Jay
Lethal (Red) and Nick Wayne (Blue) are in at #2…..as Excalibur
has lost his voice. Allin and Wayne take over to start as
Excalibur’s voice suddenly pops in (I wonder if that’s in post
production) and Jericho gets in the interesting bit of three
of these entrants being from the Seattle area.

Minoru Suzuki (Red) is in at #3 and teams up with Lethal to
beat on Allin as Brian Cage (Blue) is in at #3 to help go
after  Wayne  (Red  and  Blue  are  now  getting  alternating
entrances rather than coming in at the same time). Cage plants
Wayne as Ethan Page (Red) is in at #4 to go after Lethal until
Komander (Blue) is in at #4. Komander walks the ropes and
steps over Cage’s shoulders to DDT Strickland in a cool spot.
Butcher  (Red)  is  in  at  #5  as  we  still  haven’t  had  any
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eliminations.

Big Bill (Blue) is in at #5, with Chris Jericho going into
MJF’s story of slamming Bill for a nice chuckle. Page gets rid
of Lethal but Lethal grabs his hand, allowing Suzuki to toss
Page as well. Butcher and Suzuki slug it out, with Butcher
actually getting rid of him as Blade (Red) is in at #6.

We take a break and come back with Brother Zay (Blue) having
come in at #6. Toa Liona (Red) is in at #7 and the three
villains throw Allin into the corner. Matt Sydal (Blue) is in
at #7 and teams up with Zay to clean a bit of house (still no
eliminations in Blue). Bishop Kaun (Red) is in at #8, giving
us Butcher/The Blade vs. Gates of Agony as Allin tries to
recover. Zay is tossed and Butcher and Blade follow to clear
things out rather quickly. Matt Hardy (Blue) is in at #8 and
hits a DDT on Bill. Allin has to dodge the Gates as Matt
Menard (Red) is in at #9.

Sydal is out as the Gates stare Menard down for some reason.
Instead Menard goes after Allin in the corner as Jeff Jarrett
(Blue) is in at #9. Angelo Parker (Red) is in at #10 to
complete the first ring (Toa, Kaun, Parker, Menard and Allin).
Jake Hager (Blue) is in at #10 to complete the second ring
(Matt Hardy, Big Bill, Jake Hager, Jeff Jarrett, Komander,
Brian  Cage,  Nick  Wayne,  Swerve  Strickland)  and  we  take  a
break.

Back with Allin slipping out of a quadruple powerbomb and
dropkicking the Gates to the apron. The Gates dump Menard and
Parker and Toa tackles the heck out of Allin. Hardy gets rid
of Jarrett but gets F5’d into a cutter, allowing Bill to knock
him out. As Komander and Hager were apparently eliminated
during the break, Swerve dumps Bill to get us down to three in
the Blue ring.

Actually make it two as Wayne just jumps to the Red ring
(which I guess you can do) and helps Allin get rid of Kaun. So



we’re down to five total (Cage, Wayne, Strickland, Allin and
Toa) until Wayne and Swerve get rid of Cage. Swerve drops
Wayne out and All low bridges Toa, leaning we’re down to
Swerve vs. Allin for the whole thing.

Allin sends Swerve to the apron but cue Prince Nana to hit
Allin with a skateboard. Swerve powerbombs Allin onto the
skateboard (wheels up because of course) and they go to the
apron, but Allin slips out of a suplex to get back inside.
Allin hits a spear through the ropes (not over so he’s fine)
for the win at 28:32.

Rating: B. I really didn’t care for last year’s version all
that much but they put this one together far better, with the
cameras cutting just enough to keep track of everything going
on. Allin going wire to wire is a very Allin thing to do and
him getting the big title shot in Chicago will work well. Good
stuff here and it never felt long, so well done on fixing what
was wrong last year.

Acclaimed/Billy Gunn vs. QTV

Billy and Johnny TV start things off and don’t go anywhere, so
it’s off to Marshall, complete with a very bandaged back.
Bowens comes in for the jumping Fameasser and we get some
scissoring to send us to a break. Back with Gunn getting the
hot tag as everything breaks down. Bowens gets to clean house
but Johnny clotheslines Billy and Max down. Solo adds a top
rope double stomp for two on Billy but Bowens is back in with
the Arrival. Max drops the Mic Drop for the pin at 8:47.

Rating: C+. See now this is a good use of QTV. They can do
their backstage stuff and wacky segments but then put over a
bigger team in a decent match. Why that needs to involve
Powerhouse Hobbs and drag him down is beyond me, but there is
a place for goofs like them. The Acclaimed and Gunn get a
decent win before their Trios Titles match tomorrow as well,
so this was the right way to go.



Post match Bowens says they’re winning the titles tomorrow.

Video on Marina Shafir vs. Kris Statlander for the TBS Title.

TBS Title: Marina Shafir vs. Kris Statlander

Statlander is defending. They go with the grappling to start
until Shafir grabs a suplex to take over. Some right hands on
the mat have Statlander in trouble but she’s back up with an
electric chair drop (good for three replays). Back up and
Statlander hits a running knee in the corner, setting up a
delayed vertical suplex (again with the three replays). Shafir
gets  a  standing  Figure  Four  but  Shafir  reverses  and  hits
Friday Night Fever to retain at 5:02.

Rating: C. This was just a quick “hey here’s a title match”
match and it went as well as could be expected. Statlander is
still in the mode of having to reestablish herself and the
best way to do that is stacking up wins. Shafir is fine as the
grappler/MMA woman of the division and she did fine here, but
there wasn’t time for this to get anywhere.

Overall Rating: B-. About half of this show was one match
which went well so you could only complain so much about it.
If you ignore that some of the wrestlers were working both the
ROH PPV and appearing here at the same time (which must be the
most  difficult  issue  to  overcome  in  history),  it’s  a
completely entertaining enough show. Granted that’s mainly due
to something that won’t be around every week, but I’ll take
what I can get.

Results
Darby Allin won the Royal Rampage last eliminating Swerve
Strickland
Acclaimed/Billy Gunn b. QTV – Mic Drop to Solo
Kris Statlander b. Marina Shafir – Friday Night Fever

 



 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.

 

Rampage  –  July  1,  2022:
Polish It Up
Rampage
Date: July 1, 2022
Location: Little Caesars Arena, Detroit, Michigan
Commentators: Jim Ross, Excalibur, Tony Schiavone

We are done with Forbidden Door and that means it is time to
start moving forward. In this case that means we need a new
challenger for Jon Moxley’s newly won Interim World Title. We
can find that out tonight in what sounds like a Royal Rumble
for the #1 contendership. That should be enough to carry the
show so let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.
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Royal Rampage

So this is a two ring battle royal, but not in the traditional
sense. Instead, there are two rings with a separate battle
royal going on in each. Once there is a single person left in
each, they will have a two man battle royal for the shot. It
is  also  Royal  Rumble  style  entrances  and  it’s  Hangman
Page/Powerhouse Hobbs in blue and Darby Allin/Tony Nese in red
(note that both ring skirts are red AND blue though, because
Ring #1 and Ring #2 was too complicated of a system) to get
things going (this is going to be a nightmare to follow).

Nese kicks Allin down and poses as Hobbs powers Page around.
Page low bridges Hobbs to the apron as Ricky Starks is in the
red  ring.  Team  Taz  starts  double  teaming  Page  as  Allin
springboards into an elbow to Nese. Smart Mark Sterling grabs
Allin’s leg for a distraction, only to have Allin backdrop
Nese out. Allin dives onto Nese for fun as Butcher (looking
slim) is added to the blue ring. John Silver is in the red
ring and starts to clean house until Page helps him with a
double suplex on Hobbs.

Page hugs Silver and they tease throwing each other out. Max
Caster is in the blue ring and raps about various Detroit
references and promises to make Tony Khan hug him. Silver
dances as Anthony Bowens shouts the city name. Rush is in the
red ring and gets to clean some house as the Blade is in the
Blue ring to give Butcher some extra help. Penta Obscuro is in
the red ring and he gets in a fight with Rush in the aisle.
Both  of  them  get  inside  and  Silver  is  eliminated.  Swerve
Strickland is in the blue ring and kicks Caster out as Keith
Lee is in the red ring. We get a Swerve vs. Lee staredown
across the rings and take a break.

Back with Matt Hardy in the blue ring and Dustin Rhodes coming
in to the red ring. Penta and Rush fight to the apron and
eliminate each other. A chair is pelted at Penta’s head for a
bonus as Frankie Kazarian is in the blue ring. Hardy is out as



Dante Martin is in the red ring. Starks has to be saved from
Martin and Konosuke Takeshita is in the blue ring. Takeshita
gets to clean house and Kazarian is gone.

Brody King completes the red ring, giving us a final field of
King, Hobbs, Lee, Rhodes, Martin, Starks and Page. Orange
Cassidy finishes the blue ring, giving us Cassidy, Allin,
Takeshita, Butcher, Blade and Strickland. King tosses Martin
as Cassidy starts cleaning house in the other ring. Takeshita
stares him down and hits a chop But Cassidy tries a DDT….and
we cut to the other ring. Dustin is out and so is Takeshita,
the latter of which at the hands of Butcher and Blade.

Then, nearly twenty minutes in, we get a SPLIT SCREEN to show
both rings for all of five seconds. As I try to get my head
around that, Swerve tosses Cassidy and Lee knocks out Hobbs.
Starks dumps Lee and Butcher/Blade get rid of Serve. Page
fights back on King and Starks, with Starks being low bridged
out.

King knocks Page out to win the ring though, quickly followed
by Allin getting rid of Butcher and Blade to win his ring.
King immediately powerbombs Allin and throws him into the
other ring (not an elimination), followed by one heck of a
Cannonball. Allin manages to get him to the apron but King
pulls Allin to the apron with him. The sleeper knocks Allin
out and King drops him down to win at 22:47.

Rating: C-. The setup really, really didn’t work as it was way
too hard to keep track of everything going on. Between the
rapid fire cutting between rings and the ramp and having ten
different people in either ring, it was too much going on. I
like the concept of a two ring battle royal, but if they need
to do this again (and something tells me they will), they need
to fine tune the heck out of the thing. A split screen/wide
shot  throughout  would  help,  but  more  importantly,  find  a
better way to remind us which ring is which. Again: Ring #1
and  Ring  #2  would  work  just  fine.  Don’t  make  this  more



complicated than it needs to be.

As for the match itself, King is a perfectly fine choice as he
can give Moxley a run for his money while not being the most
serious challenger. Just having a World Title around is a good
thing and Moxley getting his first title defense out of the
way is smart. King is a good monster and the title match
should be the kind of hard hitting fight where he can Moxley
can both excel.

Hook isn’t talking in another interview so Alex Marvez asks if
he is a go with the flow type person. That’s too far for Hook,
who grabs Marvez by the shirt and says that’s other people’s
problem.

Young Bucks vs. Yoshi-Hashi/Hirooki Goto

Non-title, though I thought the Bucks said it was a title
match  on  Dynamite.  Nick  and  Goto  start  things  off  but
everything  breaks  down  in  a  hurry,  with  Goto  and  Hashi
clubbering Nick down. Matt comes in for the rolling northern
lights suplexes before hitting one on both Goto and Hashi at
the same time. The Bucks hit a big flip dive to the floor and
we take a break.

Back with Goto and Matt getting the double tag so Goto can
clean house. Matt takes Goto down and Nick hits a running knee
to the face for two. Hashi is back in for the save and it’s a
running Blockbuster/Russian legsweep combination for two on
Matt. Hashi seems to kick Nick away without making contact but
the GTR/powerbomb combination that gave them the win on Sunday
is broken up.

The four way knockdown gives them a breather and Goto hits the
fireman’s carry backbreaker. Hashi kicks Nick in the face and
it’s a superkick/fireman’s carry backbreaker combination for
two. The Bucks have had it though and it’s the BTE Trigger to
Hashi,  followed  by  a  springboard  crossbody  to  Goto.  The
Meltzer Driver finishes Hashi at 10:39.



Rating: C+. It was a short form Bucks match so you should know
what you are getting here. That is only going to get you so
far, and it wasn’t like you would expect the champs to go
down. This felt like a way to say that there were going to be
New Japan names on the show and little more, which isn’t the
worst idea for this audience.

Jonathan Gresham is ready to face Tully Blanchard’s monsters
next week on Rampage. Gresham is tired of his name being out
of the discussions of the best and that is changing next week.
Time to start building towards the Ring Of Honor pay per view,
because we had a focus on AEW for all of two hours.

Nyla Rose is tired of Toni Storm running her mouth so she is
ready to crush her. Storm is sick of her too.

Toni Storm vs. Nyla Rose

Marina Shafir is here with Rose. Storm tries to start fast and
is quickly knocked down with a hard clothesline. Rose works on
the arm until Storm fights up, only to have Shafir low bridge
her to the floor. We take a break and come back with Rose
hitting a running splash in the corner, setting up a missed
Cannonball. Storm is back with the running hip attack and a
double DDT plants Rose and Shafir on the floor.

Back in and a high crossbody gets one on Rose but the Beast
Bomb is countered. Rose sits on her chest for two but Storm
slips over the shoulder to escape another Beast Bomb attempt.
The turnbuckle pad is ripped off and Rose superkicks Storm
down for two. Rose misses her top rope knee though and a
German suplex gives Storm two more. Shafir has to be kicked
off the apron and it’s a pendulum DDT to give Storm the pin at
9:50.

Rating: B-. These two work well together and that is one of
the best things that can be said about a pair of wrestlers.
Storm isn’t exactly a speed wrestler but she knew how to work
well against a monster like Rose. That is a formula that will



always work and it certainly did again here. Go with what
works and you should be fine in the long run.

Post match Shafir jumps Storm but Thunder Rosa makes the save,
with Excalibur declaring them Thunder Storm to end the show.

Overall Rating: C+. Issues with the battle royal aside, this
was a fun enough night of Rampage as the main event was good
and it had some star power with the Bucks. I’m not thrilled
with Ring Of Honor getting the focus next week but you have to
build up Death before Dishonor somehow. Pretty nice show here
and again, that one hour rung time makes all of the difference
in the world.

Results
Brody King won the Royal Rampage last eliminating Darby Allin
Young Bucks b. Yoshi-Hashi/Hirooki Goto – Meltzer Driver to
Hashi
Toni Storm b. Nyla Rose – Pendulum DDT

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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